'Improving the quality of life for Aurora"

AURORA CITY COUNCIL MINUTES
Aurora City Hall, Council Chambers
Tuesday, July 26, 2016 at 6:30 p.m.

b CALL TO ORDER:
Mayor Boyer called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

IT. PLEDGE AND PRAYER:
Councilman Ramirez led the council in prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

IIl.  ROLL CALL: Mayor Rick Boyer

Chaitman Pro Tem Dawn Oplinger

Councilman Steve Ramirez

Councilwoman Linda Barton

Councilwoman Rosemary Henderson
All council members were noted present except Chairman Pro Tem Oplinger who was
absent.

1V.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES for July 12, 2016 at 6:30 p.m.

Councilwoman Barton moved to approve the minutes from the regular session held on
July 12, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. Councilwoman Henderson seconded the motion. Motion
passed 3 to 1 by the following vote:

AYES: Henderson, Barton, Boyer

NAYES: Ramirez

Y. APPROVAL OF APPROPRIATIONS for July

Councilwoman Barton moved to approve the appropriations for July as submitted.
Councilwoman Henderson seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0 by the following
vote:

AYES: Barton, Ramirez, Henderson, Boyer

NAYES: 0

VI PUBLIC COMMENT

Charlie Richardson — Downtown Cruise In

Charlie requested council to allow Mid States Stunts do a performance setting a human
on fire during his annual cruise in event. He viewed the event last week at Clayton's
Pyrotechnics event and stated it was completely safe. He wasn't sure of the exact
location that would need to be done in but stated they would not need any additional
help from the fire department as the crew was capable of handling the exhibition. He
was going to have the ambulance on standby in the event they were needed. Council
asked that he coordinate the event with the fire department.

Walt Gassaway — 705 Highland Drive

Walt had originally petitioned the planning and zoning commission to build an accessory
building in excess of 900 sq. ft. His original plan was for a building that was 2,286 sq. ft.
which was clearly larger than city code would allow. Planning and Zoning told him they
would consider a request for a 1500 sq. ft. if he reconfigured his plan and brought it
back to them. The next day he talked with the Building Inspector and informed him his
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